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Black Hawk Schools is proud to be a Certified Energy Bus School!!  

Check out Jon Gordon's book  “The Energy Bus".   
Positive people = Positive Place = Positive Results!   

Get On The Bus!!

Rethinking the Construction Project 
Unfortunately, December 28, 2022 was not a day where Black Hawk School District received good news relative to the 
capital improvement project. Tim Rupert, the architect from HSR, I and representatives from four construction 
companies opened the four bids we received. The bad news is that the bids came in at least 2.5 million over the funds 
available for the work these companies needed to do. 

So we needed to reset and discuss options on how to proceed with the project. Mr. Ruppert and I immediately started to 
discuss what options may be available. All options that we could think of at the time were put on the table. A list of 
ideas that we came up with in that discussions or shortly after are included here. I do not pretend to believe that all of 
these would be palatable to the Board, the community or the staff. 

● Refuse all bids and rebid  
● Change the scope of the project 
● Within the scope, rearrange rooms and change finishes 
● Borrow the amount that the statutes allow us to borrow without a referendum (up to $1,000,000) 
● Go back to another referendum to cover a portion or all of the difference - available opportunities are in April of 

2023 or 2024. 
● Use a portion of the fund balance  
● Win the lottery. 
● Do not proceed with a project 
● A combination of two or more of the above ideas 

I secured the cost of borrowing money or running an additional referendum from Kevin Mullen of Baird Public 
Finance. Tim started working on options to change the scope of the project. I reached out to the Board and placed this 
on the January 11, 2023 board meeting agenda. 

At the January 11 board meeting I presented the options that were listed above and Tim presented a potential change in 
scope. It is believed the change in scope suggested by Tim will bring the bids in at a level that the district can afford for 
this project. The Board decided to move forward with the scope changes as presented by Mr. Ruppert. 

 

When Tim was reviewing and revising the scope he kept the following items in mind to guide his work. These items 

http://www.blackhawk.k12.wi.us/


were discussed as part of an attempt to honor the work and interests expressed by the Board, the focus groups and 
community as we worked on this project over the last three years. The key items he kept in the forefront of his mind 
were as follows. 

● Replacing the oldest portion of the building, which is the three story, 1921 portion 
● Creating a safe loading/unloading zone for the busses 
● Effectively managing the storm water 
●  Creating a safe and positive learning environment for the students, staff and community 
●  Connecting the buildings to keep children safe in one building 
● A safe entry 

After presenting the initial option to the Board and getting a nod from the Board to proceed. HSR had their engineers 
review the plan. An issue was identified with potential snow load on a section of the old building due to the difference 
of heights of surrounding roofs. A potential solution was devised and was presented for review to the Buildings and 
Grounds Committee on January 25, 2023. After a healthy discussion and some adjustments, it was decided to move 
forward with the plan. 

I am aware that some people have questioned how a bid could come in so much over the predicted amount. Inflation is 
certainly a major portion of the issue. Building costs are reported to have gone up in the 20 to 25% range just in the last 
year. The district honed in on the 8.5 million for the referendum in August of 2021. There were 16 months of 
unprecedented inflation in the time from setting the dollar amount until the bids were opened. Other costs contributing 
to the difference between predicted price and actual bids were due to the complexity of the building structure and 
asbestos removal. 

The revised plan includes reducing the square footage of the new building while retaining a portion of the 1938 
building. The duration of the project will be shortened from roughly 21 months to roughly 14 months. The project will 
now be completed in a single phase as opposed to a two phase approach previously. 

The project will meet the main objectives outlined in the referendum process while staying within the budget available. 
Ultimately the community will have a new section and a remodeled portion of the facilities that will serve the students, 
staff and community well. 

Sincerely, 
Willy Chambers 
 

Hartzell’s 
  
Dear Family and Friends: 
We are excited to inform you that we are participating in an incredible program that 
allows us to earn FREE classroom equipment and supplies! 

Here’s How You Can Help! 
· Shop at Hartzell’s IGA from September 1st, 2022-April 28th, 2023 

· Shave your receipts and send them to school with your child 
· Your receipts will earn us points for free classroom equipment donated by the store! 

Please submit your receipts to school by April 28th, 2023 in an envelope marked 
Attention Mrs. Pickett.  Thank you! 



             December Employee of the Month 
                                         Lori Wick 
Mrs. Lori Wick is the December Employee of The Month.  Lori has done an 
outstanding job for us with the elementary music position.  She has gone above 
and beyond in her role here this past semester.  The students enjoy going to music 
class, and she (along with Mr. Amweg) put on a fine winter holiday concert.  In 
addition, Lori has been helping the district with substitute bus driving. Lori will be 
missed.  

 

Scripps Spelling Bee 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

4th Grade: Charlie Babler, Russell Ruegsegger 
5th Grade: Ryker Larse and Mia Breadon 
6th grade: Ryan Curran, Josslyn Lewis 
7th grade: Braylon Bidlingmaier, Mitchell Wand 
8th grade: Dani Martin, Sadie Brown 

 
 
 
 
 
 

1st Place Champion - Sadie Brown 
2nd Place - Russell Ruegsegger, Jr.  

3rd Place - Josslyn Lewis 



 



Revtrak 
 
 

Pay fees online!  

You can pay your fees online. Visit Rev Track https://blackhawk-k12.revtrak.net/ to 
pay school fees, sports fees, instrument rentals and more. If you have any questions, 

please call the school office at 608-439-5371.
 

 
The library is trying something new this year.  For two 
weeks beginning at the end of February, the library will 
be hosting a Read-a-Thon fundraiser. Elementary students 
will be designing their own Read-a-Thon page to ask for 
donations from family and friends.  Reading can be done 
at home and in the classroom. Hopefully, we can facilitate 
some classroom reading competitions during this time. 

     Some of our existing shelving was built in 1978-1979, so monies raised will be used 
to purchase new shelving for the library.  More information about the Read-a-Thon will 
be coming.   

As always, Happy Reading 
Mrs. McCauley 

 
Dear Black Hawk Community, 

My name is Devan Schulte, a senior at UW- Platteville. The next step in my 
progression as a future educator is student teaching. I have been placed with  Mr. 

Burke (Middle School Social Studies) and will be learning from him for the 
remainder of the school year. My job is to practice and learn as much as 

possible during this time. I will be transitioning into taking over classroom instruction as we 
continue the school year. I am looking forward to this opportunity and so far have enjoyed my 

time here. The school has been very inviting and welcomed me in. 

Mr. Schulte 

 

https://blackhawk-k12.revtrak.net/


 



Warrior Pack Program News 

The Warrior Pack Program delivered 199 food bags in the month of December. 

A special thank you to: All the volunteers who helped pack and distribute food bags this month. 
Jeannie Blumer (Green Cares Food Pantry) for all of her hard work for the Warrior Pack Program. 
Dan and Deb Powers for the use of their building to keep the Warrior Pack Program running. 
Tara Kammes and the Middle School Student Council for organizing a food drive. 
The Strunz family for their donation of food and money. 
The Swiss Colony for their generous donation. 
Tim Wolff for choosing the Warrior Pack Program as the recipient of Woodford State Bank Cash 
Mob. 

If you would like to contribute to the Warrior Pack Program, please mail donations to: 
Black Hawk School 
Attn: Summer Stietz 
202 East Center Street 
South Wayne, WI 53587 

  

The Black Hawk Area Food Pantry 
serves families of the Blackhawk school district. 

*Just a reminder that the Food Pantry is open every third Thursday of the month during the 
hours of 3:00 pm to 6:00 pm.  

We are located at: 
102 West Center St. 

South Wayne, WI
 

School Board of Education 
The Board holds a regular business meeting on the second Wednesday of each month, beginning at 6:00 pm   

Meetings are held in South Wayne. All board meetings are open public meetings unless otherwise noted. 
Residents are encouraged to attend and can call (608) 439-5400 for information. 

 
President-Kerry Holland 

Vice President-Dee Paulson 
Treasurer-Alicia Sigafus 

Secretary-Jason Figi 
Member-Jessica Seffrood 

Member-Jim Baumgartner 
Member-Val Dunlavey 

 
 



 

NONDISCRIMINATION POLICY 

It is the policy of the Black Hawk Board of Education that no person, on the basis of sex, race, national origin, ancestry, 
creed, pregnancy, marital status, or parenthood , sexual orientation, physical, mental, emotional or learning status, 

disability or handicap be excluded from participation in, be denied the benefits of, or be subjected to discrimination under 
any program or activity or in employment. Any questions from students about Title VI, which prohibits discrimination on 

the basis of race, color, and national origin; Title IX prohibits discrimination on the basis of sex; or Section 504, which 
prohibits discrimination on the basis of disability, should be addressed to: William Chambers, Ed D, Superintendent, 202 E. 

Center Street, South Wayne, WI 53587 or call 608-439-5371 

 

Administration Contact Information 
Throughout the year, members of the community have ideas they would like to share with 

administration.  
We welcome both positive feedback and concerns. Preferably, we'd like to hear from you during 
business hours, but we'll get back to you at other times if necessary. Our contact information is: 

Cory Milz                   Willy Chambers 
milcor@blackhawk.k12.wi.us       chawil@blackhawk.k12.wi.us 
Work: 608 439-5400 x103       Work: 608 439-5400 x108 

Cell: 608 426-0415                       Cell: 608 426-2090 
 

Parents Club News 
 

 

www.boxtops4education.com 
 

We hope you all had a wonderful holiday season! Please keep an eye out for upcoming Parents Club Events. A 
reminder that the Parent’s Club meets in the upper commons at 6:00 on the 1st Thursday of the month (we do not 
meet every month), below are the meeting dates for the remainder of the year: February 2, April 6, May 4. 
     

A few things you can keep on doing to support the Parent’s Club:  

- Scan your boxtops, if you haven’t downloaded the APP, please do so, it’s a super easy way to help!  
- The scrip program, grab some gift cards for birthdays, weddings, showers, the holidays coming up, or just 

for yourself, it’s a great opportunity to support the Parent’s Club!  
- Keep an eye out for future fundraisers and activities!  A great way to do this is to follow our Facebook page 

(Black Hawk Parent’s Club)  

Again we want to thank you for your continuous support! As always, please feel free to reach out to any one of our 
officer team with any questions or concerns.    

Haley Larse, President  
Courtney Grossen, Vice-President 

Nicole Lewis, Treasurer  
Chris Ruegsegger, Secretary 

mailto:milcor@blackhawk.k12.wi.us
mailto:chawil@blackhawk.k12.wi.us
http://www.boxtops4education.com/


 

STATE TESTING 
ACT Plus Writing---All Juniors 

Black Hawk students in grade 11 will take the ACT with writing® which 
includes Reading, Math, English, Science, and Writing. The ACT is an in-person assessment that 

will be administered at school.  

Save the date for March 7th, 2023 
Make up Date:  March 21st, 2023 

 PreACT—All Freshman and Sophomores 

The PreACT is a summative assessment that measures what students have learned in the areas 
of:  English, Reading, Math, and Science.   The PreACT is an online assessment that may help to 

predict how a student will perform on the ACT when they reach 11th grade and their readiness 
for college-level coursework.  

March 20th-April 28th-Dates will be finalized by February 

Forward Exam Testing Window 

The Forward Exam is designed to gauge how well students are doing in relation to the 
Wisconsin Academic Standards.  These standards outline what students should know and be 

able to do in order to be college and career ready. The Forward Exam is administered online in 
the spring of each school year at:  

· grades 3-8 in English Language Arts (ELA) and mathematics, 

· grades 4 and 8 in Science and, 

· grades 4, 8, and 10 in Social Studies. 

 Grades 3-5---March 20th-April 6th 
Grades 6-8—April 4th-April 21st  

For further information visit the accountability section of the Wisconsin Department of Public 
Instruction.   https://dpi.wi.gov/assessment 
 
Mrs. McCauley, 
District Assessment Coordinator 

http://dpi.wi.gov/osa-oea
https://dpi.wi.gov/assessment


   



Black Hawk FFA
Ugly Sweater Potluck 

Last month I briefly mentioned the Ugly Sweater potluck and how we had 
rescheduled it because of the cancellation of school. We rescheduled it for the 5th 

of January. We ended up having a good turnout and a considerable amount of 
food. We had three winners for the ugly sweater contest and those winners got a 

bunch of different fun prizes!  
 

 

 

 

 

Half-Time Conference 
On Friday, January 13 we had Stevie Cobb and Makayla Kammes travel to 

Stevens Point for the Half-Time Conference. Here they had two sessions on 
Friday night followed by a dance where they got to meet a bunch of new people 
and socialize. Then on Saturday, they had breakfast at the hotel then there were 

two speakers who were past national FFA officers followed by two more 
sessions to end the day. Both Makayla and Stevie said that this was an enjoyable 
and worthwhile event that will allow them to bring back new and fun activities 

for our chapter! 
 

                                    
 

Upcoming Events 

February 1st: Meeting in Ms. Nehs Room 

February 4th-5th: Mid-Year Officer Retreat 

February 20th-24th: National FFA WEEK! 

 



FFA Week 
FFA week is approaching quickly. It will be in the third week of February and will be a week full of fun activities, 
dress-up days, and many other things. That week is something we are all super excited about and we know that 

it's going to be a week full of fun for all members! The dress-up days are listed below! 

   

                                       

    SAE Spotlight 
We decided this month that we would like to recognize a member with an SAE that 

stood out. We chose to recognize Beau Bredeson. His SAE consists of a Wildlife 
Research SAE where he tests different factors while ice fishing. In his SAE he tests 

different fishing lures and strategies to determine different types of feeding patterns 
for multiple fish species at Yellowstone Lake. He said that he’s had many struggles 

within this SAE although the main one for him was money. Beau said, “In order to ice 
fish you need a lot of expensive equipment and it can be difficult to find quality 

equipment that is also affordable.” Beau also went on to say that he’s learned many 
things although he’s found the best way to catch walleye is using live minnows and tip-
ups. Beau is continuing to work hard with his SAE to determine if there are any better 

ways for him to catch even more fish. 

Sincerely your 2022-2023 FFA Reporter,  
Allyse Troemel 

 
 
 

I believer in the future of agriculture 



 





 



 
February is National Dental Health Month! 

 

 
             

 

 

Lifelong habits begin at home.  Make dental health part of your daily routine and share these 
reminders with your whole family: 

●   Brush your teeth at least twice a day with fluoride toothpaste, especially after 
breakfast and before bedtime.  Drinking water after eating also helps to clear your 
teeth of food particles. 

●   Floss every day. An adult should help children under the age of eight to floss.  Older 
children should be ready to floss on their own. 

●   Limit the number of times you eat snacks, especially the sticky ones and long lasting 
ones. 

●   Visit a dentist regularly for a routine check-up and a cleaning. 
●   Protect your teeth by wearing a mouthguard when playing sports. 
●   Don’t forget to change your toothbrush regularly, and after an illness. 

Sweet snack facts: 

Eating a lot of snacks with sugar may cause cavities. 

Every time you eat sugar, plaque in your mouth mixes with the sugar to make acid.  The acid 
hurts the teeth and causes decay over time. This can be painful! 

 

 

 

 

 



SCHOOL DISTRICT 
ANNUAL ASBESTOS NOTIFICATION 

2022-2023 SCHOOL YEAR 

Under AHERA (Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act), all primary and secondary 
schools are required to develop and implement a plan for managing all building materials 
which contain asbestos.  Included in the AHERA Act is the requirement to annually notify all 
workers and building occupants (or their guardians) of asbestos-related activities. 

Beginning in 1988, all buildings owned, leased, or “under the control of” the School District 
were inspected by EPA accredited inspectors, with building material samples analyzed by an 
independent laboratory.  Based on the 

inspection, the School District prepared and the state approved a comprehensive 
management plan for 

managing the asbestos. Where the asbestos-containing materials are found, the District has 
in place an Operations and Maintenance program. The District has accomplished the 
following compliance mandates regarding the 

administration of asbestos in school buildings: 

Environmental Management Consulting, Inc. (EMC) was contracted to be the school’s 
consultant for asbestos for the school year. The District is continuing with the Operations and 
Maintenance Program as designed for the School District. This ensures that all asbestos 
materials are kept in good condition in good condition. Periodic “surveillance” in each area 
containing asbestos has been completed every six months by our consultant.  

Also, the buildings are re-inspected by an accredited inspector every three years. In the past 
year the District 

conducted the following asbestos removal activities: No asbestos removal projects have 
been conducted in the past year. 

All outside contractors shall contact the lead maintenance person before commencing work. 
Our goal at the 

District is to be in full compliance with asbestos regulations. 

A copy of the Asbestos Management Plan is available for review by contacting the District 
Office. Questions 

related to this plan or any other asbestos concerns should be directed to the District’s 
Designated Person: RJ Paulson. 



 Recycling and Other Dumpsters 
As always the staff and Board thank everyone who has donated to the metal/aluminum can drive. The funds have 

proven to be beneficial to the staff and students of the school district. The district greatly appreciates the efforts of 
Powers Auction Service in providing this opportunity. 

A couple of notes that we would like to make: 

Please do not place items with Freon/coolant in the recycling dumpster 
Please do not place TV’s or Computer/Related technology in the dumpster 
Please do not place trash in the recycling dumpster 
The other dumpsters (serviced by Faherty) are for school uses only 

 
We do appreciate the donations. Improper use of the dumpsters costs the district and may result in a net loss. 
 
Sincerely, 
Willy Chambers  

 

Bus Drivers Needed 

  

 The Black Hawk School District is looking for qualified people to work as regular route or substitute bus drivers 
for the 2022-2023 school year. If you have interest or questions call Cory Milz, Transportation Director 

(608)439-5400 ext 103 or Beth Zimmerman at (608)439-5400 ext 100 *Black Hawk School District will cover 
the cost of training for anyone who commits to drive for the district. 

 

 

 

 

Elementary: Miles Rhode, Luke Lehman,  
Jaxton Lewis 

Middle School: Ashlynn Eckerman,  
Alexis Stietz, Tate Adams, Tucker Seffrood  

High School: Hailey Wellnitz 

 

 

 



  
 

December Student of the Month 
 

 
 

 
Jayden Wiegel 
Kindergarten 
Sponsored by  

Woodford State Bank 
 

 

Katilyn Stegall 
7th Grade 

Sponsored by 
First National Bank-Gratiot 

Branch 
 

 
 

 
Raylin Peterson 

12th Grade 
Sponsored by 

Woodford State Bank

 

Black Hawk Family Meal Accounts  - Helpful Reminders: 

 Automated calls go out every Thursday, one call to families that have $5 or less remaining in their account, and 
another call for family accounts that are negative.  

Applications for Free or Reduced pricing can be completed anytime throughout the school year.  If your financial 
situation has changed & you are looking for assistance, forms & instructions can be found on the school website, 
or by asking the school office. 

If your account is negative, and you are unable to send in lunch money at this time, please send your children 
with a cold lunch from home.  Families are supposed to stay in a positive balance & staff do not want to turn 
away any children in the cafeteria line.  

If you are a community member and would like to help families in need, you can make donations to Black Hawk 
Schools, to be applied to negative family accounts.  

If you are in need of financial assistance, or if you have any questions on Family Meal Accounts, please feel 
free to contact Melissa Pickett in the Black Hawk School office at 608-439-5400 ext 105, or email 
picmel@blackhawk.k12.wi.us 



 





 



 



 



 



 



 



 





 



 February 2023   
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday  Saturday 

  
 
 

  
 

   1 
 

2 
6p Parent’s Club 
Meeting 
 
6p GBB @ Albany 

3 
6p BBB (H) 
Highland 
 
 
 
 

4 
9a WR @ 
Richland Center 

6 
430p MS WR @ 
Iowa Grant 
 
6p GBB @ Pec 

7 
9a Ski Trip 
Assembly 

8 
Seal a Smile 
 
6p School Board 
Meeting 
 

9 
6p BBB @ 
Monticello 
 
6p GBB (H) River 
Ridge 

10 
1p MS Winter 
Dance 
 
6p GBB @ 
Barneveld (Pink 
Night) 

11 
330p BBB @ 
Madison Country 
Day 
 
 

13 
Forensics Sub-
District @ Cuba 
City 
 
430p MS  WR @ 
Lancaster 
 
7p GBB (H) 
Lancaster-
Varsity Only 

 14 
6p BBB (H) 
Argyle-Senior 
Night 

15 
Butter Braid Kick 
Off 
 

16 
MS Ski Trip 
 
7p GBB (H) Juda-
Senior 
Night(Varsity 
Only) 

17 
No School 
 
6p BBB @ Albany 
 

 18 
Solo Ensemble @ 
Monticello 
 
WR TBD 

20 
 

21 22 23 
Bridging Brighter 
Smiles 
 
6p BBB @ 
Barneveld (Pink 
Night) 
 

24 25 

27 
Bridging Brighter 
Smiles 

28 
Bridging Brighter 
Smiles  
 
 
 
 

        



Breakfast Menu 
February 2023 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
     1 

Waffles 
Granola Bites 
Fruit Cocktail 
Milk 

2 
Breakfast Pizza 
Apple Sauce 
Milk 

3 
Apple Churro 
Granola Bites 
Pears 
Milk 

6 
Cereal Bar 
Cheezits 
Apple  
Milk 
 

7 
Berry French Toast 
Peaches 
Milk 

8 
Pancake Wrap 
Mixed Fruit  
Milk 

9 
English Muffin 
Egg Round 
Sausage Patty 
Granola Bar 
Pears 
Milk 

10 
Pancakes 
Applesauce 
Milk 

13 
Cereal  
Cheesestick 
Apple  
Milk 

14 
Sausage Breakfast 
Bagel 
Yogurt 
Peaches 
Milk 
 

15 
French Toast 
Fruit Cocktail 
Milk 

16 
Donut  
Juice 
Milk 

17 
No 
School 
 

20 
Muffin 
Granola Bites 
Apple 
Milk 

21 
Strawberry Bagel 
Mixed Fruit 
Milk 

22 
Blueberry Waffle 
Peaches 
Milk 

23 
French Toast Sticks 
Granola Bites 
Pears 
Milk 

24 
Banana Bread  
Cheesestick 
Orange 
Milk 

27 
Cinnamon Toast 
Crunch Bar 
Cheesestick 
Juice  
Milk 

28 
Strudel Stick  
Yogurt 
Mixed Fruit 
Milk 

 

 
 

 

 
Milk Choice 1% White, Fat Free chocolate or Strawberry 

Whole Wheat Peanut Butter & Jelly Served Daily 
WG-Whole Grain “This institution is an equal opportunity provider 



Lunch Menu 
February 2023 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 
     1 

Chicken Nuggets 
Granola Bites 
Green Beans 
Peaches 
Milk 

2 
Pulled Pork  
Baked Cheetos 
Sweet Potatoes 
Strawberries 
Milk 

3 
Hamburger/Bun 
Cheese Slice 
French Fries 
Applesauce 
Milk 
 

6 
Mini Corn Dogs 
WG Doritos 
Green Beans 
Apple Juice 
Milk 

7 
Mac & Cheese 
Cheese Stick 
Carrots 
Apple 
Milk 
 

8 
Sloppy Joe 
Cheese Stick 
Cauliflower 
Peaches 
Milk 

9 
Meatloaf 
Mashed Potatoes 
Gravy 
Dinner Roll 
Mixed Fruit 
Milk 

10 
Pizza Dippers/Sauce 
Cheezits 
Broccoli 
Apple 
Milk 

13 
Corn Dog 
Baked Scoops 
Green Beans 
Mixed Fruit  
Milk 

14 
Chicken Nuggets 
Granola Bites 
Broccoli 
Peaches 
Milk 
 

15 
Pork Patty/Bun 
Goldfish 
Cauliflower 
Applesauce 
Milk 

16 
Lasagna 
Breadstick 
Carrots  
Juice 
Milk 

17 
 

No  
School 

20 
Hamburger/Bun 
Cheese Slice 
Sweet Potatoes 
Mixed Fruit 
Milk 

21 
Chicken Fajitas 
WG Shell 
Cheetos 
Yogurt 
Peas 
Peaches/Milk 

22 
Pizza 
Cheezits 
Green Beans 
Applesauce 
Milk 

23 
Ham Sandwich 
WG Doritos 
Carrot Sticks 
Pears 
Milk 

24 
Quesadilla 
Broccoli 
Slushie 
Milk 
 

27 
Brat/Bun 
Green Beans 
Applesauce 
Milk 

28 
Beef Ravioli 
WG Doritos 
Carrots 
Mixed Fruit/Milk 

 

 
  

Milk Choice 1% White, Fat Free Chocolate or Strawberry. WG-Whole Grain 
“This institution is an equal opportunity provider.”



 
 School District of Black Hawk 

 PO Box 303 
 South Wayne, WI 53587 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
NOTICE OF ELECTION OF SCHOOL BOARD ELECTION 

SCHOOL DISTRICT OF BLACK HAWK 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN TO qualified electors of the School District of Black Hawk of the Villages of Gratiot and South 
Wayne, Towns of Gratiot, Monticello, Wayne, Wiota and Darlington, Lafayette County and the Towns of Cadiz and Jordan, 
Green County, Wisconsin, that on April 4, 2023 between the hours of 7:00 a.m. and 8:00 p.m., the following polling place 
locations will be used for the wards indicated.  All polling places are accessible to elderly and disabled voters. 

1.      Gratiot Community Center (Old Middle School Building) for the Village of Gratiot. 
2.      Gratiot Community Center (Old Middle School Building) in the Village of Gratiot for the Township of Gratiot. 
3.      South Wayne Fire House in the Village of South Wayne for the Village of South Wayne. 
4.      South Wayne Fire House in the Village of South Wayne for the Township of Wayne. 
5.      Old Rock Church, 16787 County Trunk W, Shullsburg for the Township of Monticello. 
6.      Town Hall of Wiota for the Township of Wiota. 
7.      Town Hall of Darlington for the Township of Darlington. 
8.      Cadiz Town Hall, W8445 County Rd B, Browntown for the Town of Cadiz. 
9.      Town Hall of Jordan for the Township of Jordan. 

Jason Figi, Clerk 
School District of Black Hawk 
Gratiot – South Wayne, Wisconsin 
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